


County Emergency Disaster Preparedness 

After several years of fruitless searches for a good location, the Ballard Mesonet Station is finally up and 
running. On May 13, 2022, officials from State Government and Local Government met at the site just 
south of Bandana, KY to hold a grand opening. The search for a location started 8 years ago when Ballard 
ANR Agent Tom Miller and Rick Shanklin from Barkley Weather Service toured Ballard County looking for 
suitable locations. Nothing was found that suited all the location criteria. Five years ago, Stuart Foster, 
former KY Mesonet Director came and looked at several locations with Tom Miller. No success. The next 
year Foster returned to look at 5 locations and a couple were possibilities then an off hand comment from 
one of the land owners led to the current location. 

Working with the Ballard County Ag Development Council, a 
proposal was developed using Ballard County Ag Development 
funds to help fund the initial cost of the station and then working 
with the Ballard County Farm Bureau, Ballard County Conservation 
District, Ballard County Fiscal Court and the Ballard County Ag 
Development Council, a program was developed to fund the long 
term upkeep. The weather station is already supplying much 
needed weather data to help augment the data from the Barkley 
Weather Center in McCracken County 

4-H Youth Development
What a year we had for 4-H Camp. We took 54 campers, 11 
counselors and 1 agent to residential camp. This is Ballard 
County's second highest number ever. We had three 
returning counselors who were awesome and eight new 
counselors plus one 15 year old CIT (counselor in 
training). They all worked as a team and made Ballard 
County's week a super one. Our campers lived up to the 
expectations set for them and the counselors exceeded 
my expectations of them. One of our cabin groups won 
the spirit stick at the Mega Relay which made them so 
proud! The campers loved "to Sally", loved their classes 
and 100% reported learning something new. They also 
made new friends and learned to live in a group and be 
responsible for their own belongings. All of our campers 
reported wanting to come back next year! 
We had $2,612.50 in donated scholarships for some of our 
campers who couldn't have gone otherwise. The entire 
Ballard Extension Staff was involved in getting ready for 
camp, getting to camp, teaching at camp and/or getting 
home from camp. Ballard County 4-H has strong 
community support and wonderful volunteer leaders! 

2,756 
number of hours of youth or adult volunteer related 
education provided in the county (i.e. orientations, 
trainings, education workshop, club management 
seminars, etc) (KOSA) 

26 
youth who served as group leaders or officers 
(PRACTICE) 








